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     February 17, 2016 
Mr. Charlie Thomas, 
Norman Utilities Authority 
201-A West Gray 
Norman, Oklahoma  73070 
 
Ref: Woodcrest Interceptor Project 
 Bid No. 1516-36 
 RJN Project No. 18-2044-00 
 
Dear Mr. Thomas: 
 
On Thursday, February 11, 2016 at 2:00 pm, three (3) responsive bids were received 
and publicly opened and read aloud at the City of Norman's city hall for the Woodcrest 
Interceptor Project. The three (3) bids received are listed below with the apparent low 
bidder listed first. 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Name Base Bid 
Jordan Contractors, Inc. 
Tecumseh, Oklahoma  

$ 1,725,750.00 

Urban Contractors, Inc. 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

$ 1,874,750.00 

Krapff-Reynolds Construction Co. 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

$ 2,142,490.00 

 
 
 
 
Based on the total bid prices submitted by the bidders, Jordan Contractors Inc., is the 
apparent low bidder for a total base bid of $ 1,725,750.00.  Upon checking three (3) 
references provided by Jordan Contractors Inc., for projects ranging from $0.74M to 
$2.4M in construction costs, from the positive responses and RJN’s previous 
experience with Jordan Contractors, Inc., on similar projects for the City of Norman; 
RJN Group, Inc. finds Jordan Contractors, Inc., bid and qualifications to be competent to 
complete the project according to the construction documents. 
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RJN Group, Inc. recommends the Norman Utility Authority award the contract for the 
Woodcrest Interceptor Project to Jordan Contractors, Inc., in the amount of their bid of 
one million seven hundred twenty-five thousand seven hundred fifty dollars and zero 
cents ($ 1,725,750.00). 
 
Should you have any questions, please call me at (501) 623-7770. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
RJN Group, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
Thomas A. Harris, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
 
 
cc: Mark Daniels, P.E. 
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